## BRIDGER TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES FOR A REGULAR MEETING HELD ON JUNE 5, 2018

The June 5, 2018 meeting of the Bridger Town Council was held at 108 South D Street in Bridger. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited, and the meeting was called to order by Mayor Shultz at 7:00 pm. Council members present were George "Butch" Wilm, Shala Cullum, Mark DeRudder and Doug Asbury. Others present were: Melva Lightburn, Republic Services Representative Julia Jones, Assistant Public Works Director Randy Novakovich, Judge Bert Kraft, Library Director Krystal Zentner, Attorney Hope Freeman, Patrol Officer Codi Peters, Public Works Director Tim Goldsberry and Clerk Kirstin Sweet.

The first item on the agenda was public comment. There was no comment from the gallery.

Next on the agenda was the approval of the minutes from the May regular meeting. Councilman Wilm motioned to approve the minutes, seconded by Councilman Cullum. The motion carried with the votes as follows: Councilman Wilm – aye, Councilman Cullum – aye, Councilman DeRudder – aye and Councilman Asbury – aye.

The next item of business was the approval of claims. The department heads answered questions regarding claims. Councilwoman Cullum moved to approve the claims with the associated check numbers #31297 to #31340. Also, electronic checks # -98467 to # -98464. The motion was seconded by Councilman Wilm. The motion carried with the votes as follows: Councilman Wilm – aye, Councilwoman Cullum – aye and Councilman Asbury – aye.

The next item was the Payroll Summary. Councilwoman Cullum motioned to approve the Payroll Summary including check numbers #31266 to #31268 and #31289 to #31296. Also, electronic checks # -87712 to # -87677. The motion was seconded by Councilman Asbury. The motion carried with the votes as follows: Councilman Wilm – aye, Councilwoman Cullum – aye and Councilman Asbury – aye.

Committee reports was the next item on the agenda. Melva had nothing to report.

Next on the agenda was zoning applications. The first was from Linda Eckerman for a fence at 108 N 3<sup>rd</sup> St. Mayor Shultz read the application, the council reviewed and discussed. A motion to table approval of the application was made by Councilman Wilm, no second. More discussion was had. A motion to approve the application was made by Councilman Asbury, seconded by Councilman Wilm. The motion carried with the votes as follows: Councilman Wilm – aye, Councilwoman Cullum – aye and Councilman Asbury – aye. The second application was from Dylan Sedlacek for a wheelchair ramp in the front of the building and a fence in the back of the building at 107 N Main St. Mayor Shultz read the application, the council reviewed and discussed. A motion to approve the application was made by Councilman Wilm with the understanding that the Town has no control over the wheelchair ramp as it was approved by the State. The motion was seconded by Councilman Asbury. The motion carried with the votes as follows: Councilman Wilm – aye, Councilwoman Cullum – aye and Councilman Asbury – aye.

Next on the agenda was special events applications. There was one application from the Seth and Micheal Memorial Softball Tournament. Mayor Shultz read the application and the council reviewed. Motion to approve the application was made by Councilwoman Cullum, seconded by Councilman Wilm. The motion carried with the votes as follows: Councilman Wilm – aye, Councilwoman Cullum – aye and Councilman Asbury – aye.

Julia Jones was here on behalf of Republic Services. Spring cleanup was amazing. They took 3 fully packed truck loads out of town over 34,000 tons of trash. The consecutive weekends with Fromberg seems to work well. She asked about the fall cleanup and if we planned to do that again. We will get back to her.

Library Board Appointment was next on the agenda. Lynn White's term is up. Krystal asked that she be reappointed to the library board. A motion to appoint Lynn White was made by Councilman Wilm, seconded by Councilwoman Cullum. The motion carried with the votes as follows: Councilman Wilm – aye, Councilwoman Cullum – aye and Councilman Asbury – aye.

Next on the agenda was Resolution #211 to approve an updated special events policy. Mayor Shultz read the resolution and the council reviewed. A motion to approve was made by Councilwoman Cullum, seconded by Councilman Wilm. The motion carried with the votes as follows: Councilman Wilm – aye, Councilwoman Cullum – aye and Councilman Asbury – aye.

Councilman DeRudder joined the meeting.

Councilman Wilm – aye, Councilwoman Cullum – aye, Councilman DeRudder – aye and Councilman Asbury – aye.

Attorney Freeman encouraged the town to look at some of the ordinances that aren't currently being enforced. If they do not wish to enforce them then they should be removed. Discussion was had regarding which ordinances that might pertain to.

Judge Kraft presented his stats for the month of May.

Library Director Zentner had nothing to report.

PWD Goldsberry reported that the pool is running well. He also presented estimates for pavement on Park Ave. Discussion regarding what projects should be completed Park vs Broadway or both.

Officer Peters presented stats for the month of May.

Clerk Sweet had nothing to report.

Mayor Shultz had nothing to report.

There being no further business Councilman Wilm motioned to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman DeRudder. The motion carried with the votes as follows: Councilman Wilm – aye, Councilwoman Cullum – aye, Councilman DeRudder – aye and Councilman Asbury – aye. Meeting adjourned at 9:17pm.

ATTEST:

retin Sweet Town Clark